
Weekly NewsleƩer 
#6     13.10.23 

Dear Cherry Orchard pupils, parents and carers,   

We are racing towards the end of this half-term - only two weeks to go! Don’t forget 
to book your parents evening slots for either Wednesday 25th October or Thursday 
26th October (4:00pm – 7:00pm). This is a great opportunity to find out about your 
child’s progress and how you can further support with their school work. Huge 
thanks to the parents/carers of 6C who came to watch the first of our class assem-
blies this year; it was an excellent performance from the class. Keep an eye on the 
school website calendar to find out when your child’s assembly will be. 
Next week is naƟonal recycling week, so don’t forget to use the red box by our front 
gates if you have any suitable items. 
And finally, thank you so much for all of the Harvest Food Bank donaƟons. Our 
School Council will be totalising the donaƟons on Monday, but it looks like we may 
have reached the 1,000 items target. Thank you so much for supporƟng this amazing 
cause - many families will benefit from your generosity. 
Have a lovely weekend, 
Karen Banford, Head Teacher 

Calendar of Events 

 Date Event 

Weds unƟl 22nd Nov 4C swimming 

Tues 17th Oct Y6 trip to the Ashmolean Museum 

24th-27th Oct Book Boxes in school (buy a book Ɵme!) 

25th and 26th Oct Parent consultaƟon meeƟngs aŌer 3:30-7pm 

28t Oct-5th Nov Half term holiday  

MON 6th Nov TEd day so school shut to children 

Fri 10th Nov Flu vaccines  

Thur 16th Nov 6R class assembly 8:55am in the hall 

Tues 5th DEC Y3 and 4 trip to the pantomime 

Thur 7th DEC 6O class assembly 8:55am in the hall 

Mon 11th DEC KS2 Cathedral Carol Service 1pm 

Weekly aƩendance:  
Whole school:  

97.4% ( down on last week) 
 
Best year group:  
     Year R with 98.59% 
 
Best class/classes:  
6C, 3R and 1R with 100% 
Also Well done to RR, 3C and RC with 
99+%. 

Housepoints: 
  Severn 498 
  Avon  370 
  Teme  412 
 
Overall winners:   Severn 
KS 1 winners:  Severn 

KS2 winners:  Severn 



Cherry Orchard Primary School  - Timberdine Close, Worcester, WR5 2DD    

office-co@riverscofe.co.uk      Telephone 01905 352787 

Who made this mess? 

AƩendance 

This is a screenshot of the AƩendance guidance which is on our website, along with our 
AƩendance Policy. Please help support your child’s educaƟon by ensuring that they are 
in school, on Ɵme, every day. If your child is absent for any reason, please make the 
office aware of this as soon as possible, as the twice daily aƩendance registers are legal 
documents that must be accurately completed and shared with the LA. AƩendance is a 
‘hot-topic’ for the school, the MAT, the LA and the Government, as every child has the 
right to a full educaƟon. 
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Who made this mess? 

 

 

 

 

 

Christmas dates for the diary 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 NB Christmas parƟes will be held in year groups at a Ɵme that suits each group and     
 parents and children will be informed of these closer to the Ɵme. 

 

Event Date Time Year groups    
involved 

Pantomime.  Jack and 
the Beanstalk at The 
Swan Theatre 

5th Dec am Years 3 and 4 

Cathedral Carol Service 11th Dec 1pm-2:30pm All of KS2 (Y3-6) 

Parents invited 

Christmas performances 12th Dec 9:30am RecepƟon 

(parents and carers  13th Dec 9:30am RecepƟon 

invited to all  14th Dec 9:30am Year 1 

performances) 15th Dec 9:30am Year 1 

 18th Dec 9:30am  

 21st Dec 9:30am LiƩle Cherries 

Christmas jumper day (to 
wear with uniform) 

22nd Dec All day All children 
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Who made this mess? 

Reception have been 
continuing their work 
around 'Please Mr. Pan-
da'.  

Last week, we designed 
a doughnut. This week, 
we decorated a dough-
nut from our de-
signs...and then last 
night, we ate our 
doughnuts!  

Scrumptious!  

This week, Year 1 have been exploring our senses in Science. We 
used our sense of smell to identify the contents of some mys-
tery items. We also used our sense of taste, eating a variety of 
fruits, describing them using words such as bitter, sweet and 
juicy. Ask your child which their favourite tasting fruit was.  
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This week, Year 2 have been learning about the importance of hygiene. 
We carried out a simple experiment to compare what happens to glitter 
when touching it with soap and without soap. We discovered that, like 
glitter, germs do not like soap! We now know that we must use soap 
when we wash our hands to clean away germs. 
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Who made this mess? 

Our Year 3 classes made quite a sight as 
they snaked down the paths towards the 
Cathedral this week. They were off explor-
ing our local area as part of their geogra-
phy unit. 
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Who made this mess? 

In Year 4, the children invesƟgated evaporaƟon by measuring the pe-
rimeter of a puddle throughout the aŌernoon. From this, the children 
concluded that the puddle reduced in size because the warmth of the 
day turned the liquid into a gas, which is the process of evaporaƟon. 

This week, Year 5 have been immersing themselves in our new writing text. The children explored in 
forest school and found clues to help them make predictions. Once they had heard part of the sto-
ry, they participated in role play and collated effective vocabulary to describe the witch in 'The Lost 
Happy Endings'. 
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Who 

Year 6 have been working on their shading techniques 
this week in Art, in preparation for sketching illusions.  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Class Worker of the Week Star of the Week 

RC Elowen Cali 
RO Joanna Thomas 

RR Ava Ellie 
1C Ola Bella 
1O Ellissia Alice 
1R Rosie George 
2C Nancy Zora 
2O Toby Harrison 
3C Ella Amelia 

3O Thomas Beau 
3R Filip Edie 
4C Harry Bobby 
4O Jack Freya 
4R Maya Hugo 

5C Jack DesƟny 

5O Richard Mia 
5R Charlie Isla 
6C Joe All of 6C 
6O Jessica Freddie 
6R Zachary Maisie 



  Reminders/informaƟon 
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School gates open at 8:30am and will close when children should be in 
class at 8:45am. This is when lessons start and the register is taken. The 
gates will be open again at 3:05pm for a 3:10pm finish for Reception 
children and a 3:15pm finish for all other year groups. Please try to be 
prompt in the mornings so that all opportunities for learning are able to 
be taken and in the afternoons by standing away from the building, 
close to the areas where your child will be released. 

 

Please try NOT to drive down Timberdine Close in 
the mornings unless you have a parking permit for 
the school as there are not places to turn safely 

around. We have been asked to pass on that the NHS have 
had their entrances blocked and there have been some near 
misses with both children and vehicles, and, as a result, the 
community police officers will be doing some spot patrols. 

 

 

Our Facebook username is cherryorchardps, as is our Twitter 
username. Please search us out to see what is going on on our pages. 
We try to post to both types of media just to keep the world up-to-date 
with the amazing things going on in school. 

There have been some incidents of dog’s off their leads running up to 
our children and jumping up at them this week, as well as fouling the 
footpaths near to the back of school. Please be vigilant and if you own 
a dog, help promote the right responsibilities for us. 



Year group Clubs Day Time 

Reception Choir 

Construction 

Tuesday 

Tuesday 

3:15-4pm 

lunchtime 

1 Cosmic yoga 

Lego 

Choir 

Storybook 

Monday 

Monday 

Tuesday 

Thursday 

3:15-4pm 

3:15-4pm 

3:15-4pm 

3:15-4pm 

2 Cosmic yoga 

Lego 

Art/collage 

Choir 

Maths 

Monday 

Monday 

Monday 

Tuesday 

Tuesday 

3:15-4pm 

3:15-4pm 

3:15-4pm 

3:15-4pm 

lunchtime 

3 Multi-skills 

French/
languages 

Choir 

Art club 

Homework 

Monday 

Monday 

Tuesday 

Tuesday 

Wednesday 

3:15-4:15pm 

3:15-4pm 

3:15-4pm 

3:15-4pm 

lunchtime 

4 Times tables 

Multi-skills 

French/
languages 

Choir 

Art club 

Monday 

Monday 

Monday 

Tuesday 

Tuesday 

lunchtime 

3:15-4:15pm 

3:15-4pm 

3:15-4pm 

3:15-4pm 

5 Young Voices 

Lego 

Girls’ football 
Choir 

Art club 

Sewing 

Monday 

Tuesday 

Tuesday 

Tuesday 

Tuesday 

Thursday 

3:15-4:30pm 

Lunchtime 

3:15-4:15pm 

3:15-4pm 

3:15-4pm 

3:15-4pm 

6 Young Voices 

Netball 
Boys’ football 
Girls’ football 
Choir 

Art club 

Sewing 

Monday 

Monday 

Monday 

Tuesday 

Tuesday 

Tuesday 

Thursday 

3:15-4:30pm 

3:15-4:15pm 

3:15-4:15pm 

3:15-4:15pm 

3:15-4pm 

3:15-4pm 

3:15-4pm 

Autumn Term club information 

All notifications about club spaces have been sent out. Clubs start Monday 18th September. 

There will also be an orchestra club on a Friday after school for those already learning an instrument. 
Separate information will be sent out about this soon, as it is in collaboration with Mrs Daws. 



Our school uniform supplier, Monkhouse is offering a huge 20% 
off everything in store and online between 16th October 2023 - 
22nd October 2023. If you need to top up on any uniform or P.E 
kit items or need a refresh on your everyday essenƟals and sta-
Ɵonery, now’s the Ɵme to shop. Use code DEAL20 at checkout or 



We will be celebrating World Mental Health Day on Tuesday 10th October 

with some activities and thinking opportunities. Why not spend some time 

talking with your child about it this weekend. 



Access The Wellbeing Hub at hƩps://teenƟps.co.uk              






